
 
 

 

Principal’s message 
Welcome back … it’s Term 4! How fast has the year gone? We only have 10 school weeks left for the whole of 
2019. We will make the most of it, providing quality teaching and learning to our students right up to the last 
day of the year. 
Mrs Rutten is on leave this week and will return in Week 2. Mrs Ross will be relieving in the assistant principal 
role this week. I will then be on leave for all of Week 2. Mrs Rutten will be relieving principal during my 
absence. 
Please ensure your children are in school uniform. Yes, I do harp on about this, but it is really important. Just 
like any other school in Taree, we have a set uniform for students. Evidence shows that when students are in 
school uniform, they feel greater levels of confidence, acceptance and belonging. Our school uniform is sold 
through our school office. We sell our school uniforms at cost price or less. Yes, we also stock the school’s 
sport uniform polo shirt, which should be worn on Fridays. 
As we commence our last term for 2019, please keep in mind that ‘together we grow’. When we work 
together, great things are possible and do happen. 
Lastly, our school beliefs are: Be Safe, Be Fair, Be a Learner.  
 
  
Stay Strong!     
Mr Paul Sortwell 
 
At the end of Term 3 some of our staff spent a Saturday morning promoting our school in the local Bushland 
community. They were giving their time to promote our school and drum up enrolments for our preschool 
and kindergarten in 2020. I think our staff did a tremendous job and looked fabulous. We are very fortunate 
to have such a caring and dedicated staff that is committed 100% to the growth and ongoing success of our 
school. 

 

Term 4 
Week 1 

  



 
 

What’s on at our school? 

           
 

                     



 
 

Lost any school gear? 

                
 

 

                
 
    

                      
 

Baaya Yurrung preschool 
A reminder for all our preschool families that healthy lunch boxes are mandatory in all early childhood 
settings. A healthy lunch box is a great way for parents to encourage their children to eat healthier.  Every 
preschool child's lunch box should contain the following fresh items: Sandwich (or a sandwich option), 
multiple pieces of fresh fruit, vegetables options (carrots, mushrooms), and a dairy item such as yoghurt or 
cheese. Some other great healthy options that we've seen in lunch boxes are pieces of pineapple, corn cobs, 
tuna, even sushi. If you're packing multiple lunch boxes each day for siblings then it is cheaper and easier to 
use fresh items then packet items. How many fresh items can you pack each day? Please do not pack special 
treats for your child, they are best saved for at home. We cannot allow children to eat items like chocolates. 



 
 

In 2020, our preschool will be for children aged 4 years old. This will allow us to create the best possible early 
childhood program for them to grow, achieve success and flourish as young people. If you have a young 
person turning 4 years of age before 1 August 2020, they can enrol now for our preschool. Don’t leave it to 
next year, enrol now to guarantee your child a place at our fantastic preschool. 

 
      

 
      
Canteen news 
Our school canteen operates every Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Our canteen is operated by our P&C 
association, so by supporting our canteen, you are supporting our school.  

 



 
 

Sport news 
School sport day is Friday for all classes at our school. Sports uniform is worn on a Friday. Our sports uniform 
consists of your child’s house sport coloured polo shirt (blue, red or green) and royal blue shorts or a skort. 
Each child who wears sports uniform on a Friday earns their sporting house (dingoes, sharks or eagles) five 
house points. 

 
 

 
 
P&C association 
Our P&C is our parent representative body. The school consults with our P&C regarding key decision making. 
Our P&C also has the very important role of fundraising for our school and students. New members are always 
welcome. 

Our next P&C Meeting is Thursday 14 November 2019. 
 

Aboriginal Education  
Judith is our Aboriginal Education Officer. Judith is happy to help our parents.       

 
 

School banking 
School banking is a great initiative to help young children save their money. School banking is also a fundraiser 
for our P&C. To be part of our school banking, just visit the Commonwealth Bank Taree branch and open a 
youth saver account.  

 
 
Upcoming events in Term 4 

Our next school assembly ………… Friday 18 October at 9.25am. 
Halloween disco ………. Wednesday 30 October, 4-5.15pm. 



 
 

 
 

 
Contact us 
We value and appreciate your feedback and input into all aspects of our school. If you have a general school 
enquiry, please contact our school office on 6552-6333.  If you have a specific matter relating to your child 
and their education, please contact our school office and ask for your child’s teacher. Our school office hours 
are 8.30-3.30pm each school day. School uniforms can be purchased from our school office. We have a full 
range of uniforms including summer and winter gear. We also stock school hats so your child can be sun safe.   

 
 

 
 

          



 
 

 
 

     



 
 

         


